
Willapa Community Network 
Minutes 

November 1, 2017 
 

Attendees: Doug Sheaffer, and Bob Powell, O3A & I&A, Mary Goelz, PCHD, Bonnie Ryan, 
NPC Food Bank, Jewel Hardy, ABC, Carole Halsan and Marlynn Jenkins of WHH, Sharon 
Madrid, VVHC, Mike Wagenblast, DRC, Greta Smith, DSHS/DD, Sheri Blakley, DSHS, John 
O’Lague, Ricky Holmes and Bennett Fairlie, CCAP, Becky Fischer and Bree Shinkle, PCYA, 
Justin Wagaman, CHOICE, Todd Broderius and Kari Goudge, GRBHO, Adam Marquis, WBH 

 
I Call to Order:  11:14 am 
 
II Review of the prior meeting minutes: Approved as presented 
 
III Roundtable: 

a Marlynn Jenkins, WHH:  Reported on the WCN Mini-Grants applications due December 
15th and review of the application after the WCN meeting on January 3, 2018. 

b Bonnie Ryan, NPC Food Bank:  Lots of new and emergency clients and new connection 
for food in Centralia.  Thriftway grocery store in Raymond is sponsoring a drive for local 
hunger for a donation of $10 for a bag of groceries split between both local food banks.   

c Justin Wagaman, Choice/CPAA:  I handout was passed around on ACH Project Funds 
Adjusted Based on Performance for the CPAA and DSRIP Project Funds Flow. 

d Greta Smith, DSHS/DDA:  Working on outreach for adult family homes for elderly and 
those with development disabilities and intakes for potential clients. 

e Todd Broderius, GRBHO:  Introduced Kari Goudge our new provider network specialist 
for GRBHO working in all of our counties with a focus on youth system of care.   

f Kari Goudge, GRBHO:  Nothing to report 
g Sheri Blakley, DSHS:  Nothing to report 
h Sharon Madrid, VVHC:  Remodel is almost finished and the new entry is on the side of 

the building. There will be an open house the end of November.  We are accepting new 
patients’ especially pediatric patients.   

i Jewel Hardy, ABC:  We continue to look for or develop a project that would be an 
employee boot camp and work together with other organizations to help enhance soft 
skills in the workplace.  Also, GH College and Carrier fair will be November 8th.   

j Becky Fischer, PCYA:  WellSpring has also released their Mini-Grants.  If you are an 
organization that provides service to the entire county, you can apply for both.  The 
community survey has been sent out to get feedback on the community training needs of 
our community members; Washington Service Corp has opened up six-month 
placements for AmeriCorps members due November 17th; Effective Communication 
training will be December 16th with Dispute Resolution Center about an 8-hour class; a 
Youth Mental Health First-Aid Training in January.   

k Bree Shinkle, PCYA:  PCYA sends out a Community Spotlight Article every other week.  
If anyone is interested in have an organization or event spotlighted, send me an email.   

l Mike Wagenblast, DRC/AmeriCorps: Reported on Dispute Resolution Center Basic 
Mediation Training they provide to their clients. The next class is scheduled in January.  
The usually run on Friday-Sunday for a total of 40 hours and cost about $350.  

m Mary Goelz, PCHD:  Flu shots are still available; looking for an RN in South County; 
South Bend School is working on a coalition for opioid addiction and prevention; and 
youth suicide Networks for Life training is available through our office. Carole and I are 



on the board for CPA, if you are interested in getting involved with one of the 
workgroups, please contact either of us or Justin.   

n Doug Schaeffer, O3A/I&A:  Continuing in-home care case management for people with 
Medicaid In-home Care programs.  Open enrollment for Medicare Part D runs through 
December 7th and the supplemental plans reviews are also available.  Senior Legal 
Advice Clinics are still available for civil matters. 

o Bob Powell, O3A/I&A:  We have resources available for relatives raising a family 
member’s children to help out with needed items such as food and clothing.  Not toys. 

p Adam Marquis, WBH:  Willapa Behavioral Health is partnering with Great Rivers BHO to 
create a Mobile Crisis Team.  We are staffing it up and have training set for the third 
week in November.  We will offer opioid substitution treatment (medication-assisted 
treatment) in all of Pacific County as soon as the Division of Behavioral Health approves 
our license.  By March 1st we should be able to accept private insurance for our services.    

q Bennett Fairlie, CCAP:  For the homeless programs in North and South County, the 
AmeriCorps Team collected donations to make hygiene or dignity pack for the homeless.    
They consist of shampoo, soap, toothbrush and toothpaste which cost about $6 per 
pack.  We collected about $600 and created about 100 packs.   

r Ricky Homes, CCAP:  I have been working with 18 homeless individuals with mental 
health issues to find permanent housing. 

s John O’Lague, CCAP:  Presentation for the day. 
t Carole Halsan, WHH:  The Willapa Harbor Health Foundation is having the Festival of 

Trees on the 25th of November.  The hospital is also in competition with the county for 
the annual Food Bowl Challenge.       

 
 
IV New Business: None 

 
V Presentation for the month:  John O’Lague from Coastal Community Action Program on 

the Housing Program 
 

VI Topic for next month:  Mike Wagenblast on Dispute Resolution Center Basic Remediation 
Skills Training 

 
 
VII Next Meeting: December 6, 2017 

   
VIII Adjournment: 12:55pm   
 


